
From:
To: Alex Smyth
Subject: [EXT] Middlebrook Bridge #14
Date: August 19, 2021 11:20:14 AM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.

For almost a century the Middlebrook Bridge have served the

Woolwich and Centre Wellington communities as an in many ways
important river crossing especially for the lokal farmers .In recent years it has been and is a 
bridge that gives access to a much
loved area of the Grand River.The trails on both river bank's  give close contact with the water
and the calming beauty of the nature.
This bridge with its historical and
cultural values is an indispensable part of all this and it is very shortsighted to demolish it.
The extra 35000 it would cost to convert it to a non vehicle bridge
is well spent money for the recent and coming generations .
An action plan to save bridge could include a well published
public meeting including both communities and representatives
for the Six Nations and the Mennonite communities but
the first step could be to ask for a
moratorium until this decision has been thoroughly and democratically
looked into.
Humbly yours
G  Bengtsson


